SHARED GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES

COMMITTEE:
Technology

Date of Meeting:   4/13/11   Location:  LRC 330  Time:  3:00 pm

Voting Members Present: David Jordan,  Carlos Garcia for Hanh Tran,  Richard Rains , Curtis Stage, Richard Rains, David Garza, Adrian Gonzalez, 
Voting Members Absent:   Joe Ramirez (excused – for Board of Trustees Meeting at Mission) 

Resource Members Present:    Robert Payne,  Lilit Haroyan,  Roman Juarez, Martha Rios
Guests Present:   None

Call to Order by:   David Jordan  @ 3:00 pm
1. Continued discussion on technology survey 

In our technology survey we should put boxes on each category of favorite technology – mark box – aggregrate responses from current survey software  involves putting in all users names – to make it more broad based.  

For accreditation need a more comprehensive survey. We should check at District to see if they have done a survey. Different demography for students for access, just get the questions. We would not look at the surveys, do not need the answers.  Curtis suggests we rank the various technologies. If there are least favorite technologies, then maybe we can eliminate them. We  need to come up with main technologies, such as messaging system for faculty where faculty and staff – get voicemail in their email. 

The Committee suggested that each member come up with two technologies for the survey. 

David G. said the library did a survey in 2003, and it did help to prioritize the use of technology, and thereafter the library offered technology workshops based on the survey.  

It appears that our email mailbox limit is too small and should be expanded. We can look at other campus surveys as a starting point.

The committee discussed the issue of use of laptops in the classrooms. Some instructors refuse the use of laptops in the classroom. In a Cinema, and other classes, for instance students do need to take notes.  

Many students now have their own laptops. However, in some classes, like physics, it is disconnecting to have students not pay attention to the demonstration while typing on their laptops. Each instructor should set their policy on classroom use of laptops and put it in their syllabus. 



2. Website reorganization 

Nick has created a new configuration for department websites. The Committee looked at the new configured site of the Health and Fitness Center. It is much more interactive, and will provide consistency.  There is no anticipated release date for the new configuration. 

Curtis suggested a Summer Boot Camp for Departments to work on collecting, organizing, and posting their web content. David will ask that this suggestion be placed on the next Council of Instruction.  



3. Update on election for new Chair

Anyone can send a nomination, by email, to Hanh for new chair person. Election should take place in May so that David can introduce the new chair at the May meeting of College Council on May 19th. College Council has requested that current vice-chairs of the Shared Governance Committees continue in the capacity of advisors to assist the new chairs in their transition to becoming a Vice-Chair.


4. Next meetings: Weds. 12:30 am - 2:00 pm – LRC Video Conference Room 330 

2011 

April  28 (Thursday) 12:30 pm 
May 11
May 25
 
 
 

 


